
Whafs a real double cut? 
Turf management tip gleaned from the Internet may help attain specific green speed 

Editor's Note: As a superintendent 
who tended to use a cross-cut pattern on 
a double cut, this was an interesting 
tidbit I thought might be worth sharing 
for folks trying to attain specific greens 
speeds for special events. This discussion 
came from Turfnet Associates, Inc. which 
has a monthly newsletter and a web site. 
I have consistently found interesting 
information and wide-ranging discus-
sions in the newsletter. Vm just now 
accessing the web site. In this informa-
tion age, a subscription to Turfnet may 
be worth your while. Contact: Peter L. 
McCormick, Editor, 21 Brandywine Rd, 
Skillman, NJ, 08558 or call 1-800-314-
7929. 

Chuck Murray, CGCS, Edgewood 
Country Club, Charleston, W.Va. asks: 
"Running the risk of covering real old 
ground, I can't remember ever hearing 

anything about the mowing direction 
when double-cutting greens or rolling 
greens after mowing. 

"In order to negate the 3- to 6-inch 
difference in Stimp readings down a light 
stripe versus a dark stripe, we began re-
verse rolling down the same stripe the 
mower traveled, but in the opposite di-
rection. Same with double cutting... down 
the dark stripe removes more leaf, also, 
than "cross cutting" and more closely 
equalizes the roll down the light and dark 
stripes. Is this the common practice with 
triplex mowing?" 

Jeff Michel, CGCS, Mount Vernon 
CC, Alexandria, Va. replied: "Wow! You 
think it's old ground, but I've been at this 
14 years and never even thought about 
reverse mowing on a double cut. We 
have always used perpendicular direc-
tions. You stated that the reverse cut 

picks up more clippings — how does the 
reverse roll affect the roll of the ball? This 
calls for some experimentation on my 
part!" 

Murray fired back: "Jeff, the idea came 
to me when we purchased our Tri-Roll-
ers for the greens mower back in 1994 
and did a lot of Stimp readings to deter-
mine for ourselves what benefit we were 
experiencing. In that process, we found 
that the rolling could be as much as 6-
inch difference on the light stripe versus 
the dark stripe. Thus, we began to "re-
verse roll" down the dark stripe and 
brought that differential down to 2" - 3". 

Following that, we found that "reverse 
mowing" when double cutting "harvested" 
more crop and reduced the grain. Our 
greens are predominately Penncross." 

Credit: Turfnet Monthly, August 1997. 

South Florida Grassing, Ine 

Sod, Sprigs and Rolls available 
419 TifEagle Tifdwarf T-94 

• We provide reworking and planting services for fairways, tees and greens 
• Our grass is grown in Hobe Sound on gassed, sand-based medium 
• Hydro-mulching, grassing and mulching also available 

I Certified Producer 
rÎA • Southern Seed 

Certification Association 

(561) 546-4191 800-483-4279 (561) 746-7816 



GCSAA + FGCSA + FTGA = POWER 
BY RICK TATUM, GCS 

The Forest Golf Club 

GCSAA, FGCSA and the FTGA. 
Each of these Associations has 
its strengths and weaknesses. 

The GCSAA is ou r na t iona l 
asociation that is strong in numbers of 
members and money. This association 
has come a long way in promoting our 
profession to a higher level. 

I applaud the work that these vol-
unteers have contributed to make our 
industry what it is today. My job is 
better in many ways due to their ef-
forts. 

The GCSAA also has a weakness 
which is in handling local and state-
wide issues. Please do not get me 
wrong: we have made great strides in 

having the GCSAA help with these is-
sues and I am sure we will improve in 
these areas, but it is a national organi-
zation which is mostly concerned with 
the big picture. 

The FGCSA is our state association 
which also is strong in numbers of 
members. We use the association to 
attack local and state issues concern-
ing the golf course superintendent. 

I also applaud these volunteers that 
have donated their time and effort to 
make my job one of the best in our 
industry. 

The FGCSA does a wonderful job in 
funding educational seminars to make 
me a better golf course superinten-
dent. Also, the funding that is used to 
fight statewide issues has elevated our 
position in the golf industry. 

Support the people who 

are supporting you. 

The weakness I feel the FGCSA 
might have is that the turf industry is 
bigger than just golf courses. We need 
to support the turf industry as a whole. 
This includes the FTGA. 

The FTGA awarded over $635,000 
for turf research in the past six years. I 
know that all this research is not solely 
directed at golf courses, but we reap 
the benefit of 80 percent of this re-
search. The FTGA has an annual con-
ference and show which is set up mostly 
for the benefit of golf course superin-
tendents. 

The FTGA is working with the Uni-
versity of Florida to hire a turf coordi-
nator who has a strong background in 
golf course turf. There are many rea-
sons why we should support the FTGA, 
but the biggest would be we are stron-
ger together than we are apart. 

Last year the GCSAA summoned 
the state chapters to put in new bylaws. 
In order to be a member of your state 
chapter you also had to be a member of 
the GCSAA. I felt this was a good idea. 
Support the people who are support-
ing you. Well, the FTGA is working 
hard to improve the turf industry in 
this state, I feel we should work harder 
at supporting the FTGA. Remember, 
we are stronger together than apart. 

GCSAA + FGCSA + FTGA = 
POWER! 

NEW PUTTING GREENS! 
PLAYABLE IN THREE WEEKS! 

HAVERLAND BLACKROCK CORP. 
The innovators in Goli Course Construction can rebuild and 

recontour your greens and have them back in play immediately! 

THE 

PEOPLE 
INSTALLATION: 
Tees, Greens, Fairways, and Athletic Facilities 
• USGA PUTTING GREEN RENOVATION 

GOLF CONST. 
9819 STATE ROAD 7 • BOYNTON BEACH, FL 33437 

(561) 369-7994 • FAX (561) 364-1118 

On brevity 
The Lord's Prayer is 66 words, the 
Gettysburg Address is 286 words, 
there are 1,322 words in the 
Declaration of Independence, but 
government regulations on the sale 
of cabbage total 26,911 words. 



Cal l fo r Ar t ic les 
This is a call for articles for the 
1998 issues of the Florida Green. 
Contact Joel D. Jackson, Editor for 
more information. Phone: 407-248-
1971. Fax: 407-248-1971. E-mail: 
FLGrn@aol.com. All slides and 
photographs should include 
identification of persons in the 
picture and the name of the 
photographer. 
HANDS O N TOPICS for 1998: Share 
your best practices and tips for 
these upcoming topics. Slides or 
photographs are encouraged. 
• Summer Issue - Selling Your 

Budget to the Board. 
• Fall Issue - Managing Overseeded 

Greens Through "The Season." 
SPOTLIGHT: People and events 
making news in Florida. From award 

winners to chapter tournaments 
and other accomplishments. Send 
in your story. Slides or 
photographs encouraged. 

SUPERINTENDENT'S IOURNAL: 
Personal observations or 
experiences related to any phase 
of the turf management 
profession. Slides or photographs 
encouraged. 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT: 
General management topics 
beyond turf. Examples: Education, 
facilities, personnel, computers, 
training, etc. Slides or 
photographs encouraged. 

INDUSTRY NEWS: News items of 
interest to Florida superintendents 
from allied associations in the 
turf/horticulture industry. Slides 

or photographs encouraged. 
OPINION: Exactly what it means! 
Articles voicing a personal point of 
view on any topic concerning 
Florida superintendents. Slides or 
photographs encouraged. 
RESEARCH: A section reserved 
primarily for university and 
technical authors to report on 
research results within the turf 
industry. Slides or photographs 
encouraged. 
RUB OF THE GREEN: Articles and 
anecdotes with a humorous twist. 
Slides or photographs encouraged. 
STEWARDSHIP: Superintendents 
are invited to submit ideas and 
articles about environmental issues 
and initiatives at their courses. 
Slides or photographs encouraged. 

E. 

Your 
Sand Man 
Choker Sand • Greens Mix Sand • Pea Rock 

White Trap Sand • Dolomite • Hi-Cal 

Dry Sterilized Top Dressing Sand 

A l l Sands meet U.S.G.A. Specs 

R. JAHNA INDUSTRIES, Inc. 
Lake Wales, FL 33859-0840 • (941) 676-9431 

mailto:FLGrn@aol.com


Can we be satisfied being the major stockholder in a 

company we don't own? I see no alternative... 

Building 
Bridges 

M a r k M y 
W o r d s 

Mark Jarrell, CGCS 
Assistant Editor 

Congratulations to new Director of 
Communications, Joel Jackson! The 
Florida GCSA created this position at 

the Winter Board meeting and promptly hired 
Joel to fill it. I can think of no one more 

qualified to assume 
the responsibilities 
that will elevate our 
association to new 
heights of prestige 
and effectiveness. Joel 
brings invaluable and 
unequaled experience, 
insight and dedication 
to this position, and 
we're lucky to have 
him. 

On that same day, 
the executive boards 
of both the FGCSA 
and FTGA met to 

improve communications, clear up 
misunderstandings and chart a course for the 
future. I think we accomplished quite a bit, but 
as always, time constraints left a lot of loose 
ends. Procedures were implemented to keep 
everyone better informed so the two 
associations don't work at cross purposes. 

There are those who have some times tried to 
characterize any discord between the two 
associations as an us-against-them conflict. 
Such depictions are absurd, given the numbers 
of superintendents involved with FTGA. 
Superintendents or ex-superintendents make 
up 100 percent of the current FTGA Executive 
Board and about 50 percent of the Board of 
Directors. 

It is frustrating to have other turfgrass 
professionals regard FTGA as "just another golf 
association," at the same time that some 
superintendents consider any FTGA initiative 

not directed specifically at superintendents as 
unimportant or unnecessary. Disagreements 
about policy, priorities and direction are to be 
expected in a state as large and diverse as 
Florida. 

My respect and admiration for any 
superintendent sacrificing his or her time and 
effort on behalf of their profession by serving 
on a board is not diminished because we 
disagree on an issue. 

One of the benefits of having two strong 
associations like FGCSA and FTGA in the same 
state is that a greater number of people are able 
to get involved and contribute to our industry. 
We just need to communicate better and 
develop a shared philosophy, while better 
defining the role each association should play in 
the development of our profession. 

As a past president of FGCSA and a current 
officer of FTGA involved with one or both 
organizations for nearly 20 years running, I am 
guided by the following basic convictions, no 
matter which organization's hat I'm wearing on 
a particular day: 

1) Florida has a unique environment and 
most applied and some basic research need to 
be done in Florida to have validity to our 
situation. 

2) The highly regarded university turfgrass 
programs in the country all have one thing in 
common - a strong turfgrass association 
working closely with a university. 

3) The larger and more diverse an 
organization, the stronger the organization. 

Adhering to these principles, I get 
concerned when either the FTGA or FGCSA 
Board or a local chapter takes action that 
moves us in another direction. As 
superintendents, we operate at a faster pace 
and under greater pressure than the 
university system or turfgrass professionals in 
non-golf related activities, making it 



extremely frustrating when we must 
wait for things to happen, like the of 
hiring a turf coordinator at the 
University of Florida. 

This should not discourage or 
dissuade us from continuing to work 
on the foundations, networks and 
bridges necessary to achieve our long 
range goals of having: the strongest 
and most influential 
superintendent's association; the 
largest and best funded turfgrass 
association and the most respected 
and productive university turf 
program in the country. 

These may seem like lofty — or 
even unattainable — goals, but all one 
has to do is consider the size and scope 
of the golf and turf industry in Florida 
to realize that the potential is here to 

accomplish all this and more. 
Superintendents can't do it all on 

their own, but we have the drive and 
the talent to spearhead the effort. As 
Joe O'Brien of GCSAA put it when 
trying to analyze the FGCSA's 
relationship with the FTGA, "Can we 
be satisfied being the major 
stockholder in a company we don't 
own?" 

I see no alternative if we're going to 
continue growing and moving 
forward. Let's not kid ourselves about 
where the money comes from for 
financing our current efforts, or future 
endeavors. Building bridges and 
forging alliances with other golf and 
turf interests and organizations is 
crucial for our future growth and 
success. ^ 

BACK ISSUE 
SEARCH 

Still looking for a copy of 
the April 1974 Florida 
Green! Dan Jones, editor 
emeritus of the Florida 
Green, has passed along 
to me an almost complete 
collection of issues! We 
are missing one issue, 
April 1974. If any of you 
packrats out there have a 
copy, please send it to 
me. I would like to have 
the complete collection 
bound in hard back 
covers to preserve the 
magazine's history. 

Duststorms Got Members Trading Carts For Camels? 

4fter you've done everything else right, why take short-cuts on course maintenance 
with ag-grade fertilizers? Sunniland's custom blends are formulated specifically for 
your course. Uniformly granular, too, eliminating hazardous dust on the course, your 
equipment, pools and members! The course will look superb and so will you. We 
knew you wouldn't mind if we cleared the air on course maintenance, so phone our 
Sunniland Golf Products Representative today. 

SUNNILAND 
CORPORATION 

Post Office Box 8001 • Sanford, Florida 32772-8001 • Phone (407) 322-2421 or (800) 432-1130 



'Hell'Nino 
and other 
Good News -
Bad News 

G r e e n 
S ide Up 

Joel Jackson, CGCS 
Editor 

Farewell happy fields. Where joy forever dwells: 
Hail horrors, hail Infernal world, and thou 
profoundest Hell. Receive thy new possessor: one 
who brings a mind not to be changed by place or 
time. The mind is its own place, and in itself can 
make a Heav'n of Hell a Hell of Heav'n. 

John Milton from Paradise Lost 

Tired of hearing about El Nino causing 
every problem except hair loss and bad 
breath? Me too. There have been a lot of 

lost paradises and unhappy fields this past 
winter as golf courses fell prey to marginal 
growing conditions overcast skies and record 

rainfall. 
The good news is... 

February has been 
sunnier and drier in 
most areas of the state. 
The bad news is... 
wetter that normal 
conditions are forecast 
for spring, but who has 
been able to predict the 
weather lately? A 
record cold spell in 
March! Man it's tough 
trying to keep a golf 

course looking perfect under these roller coaster 
conditions. 

The good news is... we received a lot of 
information from the GCSAA, the USGA Green 
Section and the University of Florida to help 
explain the effects of these abnormal conditions 
on turf quality. The bad news is... some club 
officials take one glance at the facts and toss 
them aside calling them excuses instead of 
explanations. You can lead a person to the facts, 
but you can't make them think. 

The good news is... some concerned golfers 
learned more about our business because of this 
situation. The bad news is... more 
superintendents will be put through uneccessary 
hell by shortsighted and hardheaded people who 
still "demand" instead of "understand." 

The good news is... course conditions will 
improve with better weather. The bad news is... 
well usually there is no bad news for good 
weather conditions, unless it doesn't happen fast 

enough for those impatient souls who expect 
perfection in everything and everyone except 
themselves. 

There's more good and bad news than just the 
weather and its complications. 

The bad news is... EPA is trying to take some 
short cuts in reviewing pesticides under the 
Food Quality Protection Act. That could lead to 
premature removal of uses from product labels. 
The good news is... manufacturers and end 
users are uniting in a grass roots campaign to 
keep Congress informed of the facts. Letter 
writing voters have influence. 

There's also bad news looming for MSMA 
users as EPA and DEP get gung-ho about 
arsenic levels on golf courses. The good news 
is... naturally occurring background arsenic 
levels (it is a natural element, you know) are 
often higher than what EPA wants to legislate. 
Now that would be a neat trick if they can pull 
that one off. 

Be assured there will lots of discussion on this 
issue before it's over. In the meantime watch 
what you do around your mix and load sites, 
folks. That's where samples keep coming back 
positive. 

And perhaps the best good news is... the 
University of Florida has finally found a turf 
coordinator for IFAS. After two years of sifting 
through applications and resumes and 
conducting interviews, and then having to re-
group after the first search process came up 
empty, the university named Dr. John Cisar 
from the IFAS Research and Education Center 
in Fort Lauderdale to head the turf program. 

Dr. Cisar has probably been one of the most 
prolific researchers on turf-related projects in 
the state in recent years, focusing on the impacts 
of turf management procedures on the 
environment with lots of positive results for our 
industry. 

You won't hear any bad news from me on this 
decision. The only negative was that the process 
took too long, but now that's old news not bad 
news. Good luck, Doc! We're with you 100 
percent even if IFAS can't do anything about the 
weather. 

After all this if your golfers still complain, just 
tell them I said, "To 'El' with it!" * 



SOMEWHERE THIS YEAR 
A SUPERINTENDENT PLANTED 

THE ONE MILLIONTH POUND 
OF CYPRESS POA TRIVIALIS! 

creep ing bentgrass or perennia l 
ryegrass, except ional greens and 
fairways are the 
result. What more 
could you ask for? 

For excellent 
transitional qualities, 
specify Certified 
Cypress. 

Distributed by: 

T e r r a In t ' l . C o a s t a l T u r f S u p p l y Co . 
Plant City Fla. Savannah, GA 
8 1 3 - 7 5 2 - 1 1 7 7 9 1 2 - 3 5 3 - 8 8 1 5 

Tha t ' s right, in an unprecedented time 
span of only 4 years, certified Cypress 
Poa trivialis has taken the market by 
storm. Super in tenden t s from Las 
Vegas, Palm Springs, Phoenix and 
across the sunbel t states are using 
certified Cypress in record numbers. 

University tested for years at such 
prestigious turf trials as the University 
of Florida, the University of Arizona 
and Mississippi State Universi ty. 
Cert if ied Cypress keeps coming up 
first in establ ishment , color, put t ing 
speed and quality. When mixed with 

Photo of 70% Cypress Poa trivialis and 30% Truclinc Creeping Bentgrass Green courtesy of Banyan Golf Club in Palm Beach, FL. Dan Jones, CGCS Golf Course Manager 

FAST-PUTTING, LOW-MOWING, GOOD LOOKING CERTIFIED CYPRESS! 


